
Term 1 Dates 

Fri 2 March Welcome BBQ for new families 

Mon 5 March School swimming carnival—Waves  

Tues 6 March Meet the teacher Yrs 3-6 

Wed 7 March Meet the teacher K-2 

CHPSSA Zone Swimming 

Thurs  15 March Selective HS test 

Tues 20 March P&C Meeting 7:30pm staffroom 

Fri 23 March School Disco 

Tues 27 March Year 1 Excursion Schoolhouse Museum 

Wed 28 March Year 1 Excursion School house Museum 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

It has been wonderful to meet so many members of the school community over recent weeks, especially as part of the recent 
P&C meeting. It is so impressive to see the support, dedication and passion evident across the community for wanting North 
Rocks to be the most outstanding public school in the region. With the Welcome To North Rocks BBQ scheduled for tomor-
row evening, I am looking forward to meeting even more parents and working with you to build our school ’s amazing reputa-
tion even further. 

2018 NORTH ROCK PS SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Next Monday, 5th March, we will hold the annual NRPS Swimming Carnival at Waves—Baulkham Hills. Details of this event 
and permission notes were sent home earlier  in the term. The swimming carnival is open to all students from Year 3-6 ( with 
some  8 year old Year 2 students) and  is a wonderful event for brining the students together in a fun and active way. 
 
2018 MEET THE TEACHER EVENINGS  
Commencing next Tuesday, 6th March (Yrs 3-6) and Wednesday 7th March (K-2) from 6:30—7:30pm, teachers will hold in-
formation sessions to provide parents with an opportunity to learn about class programs and procedures. We hope all parents 
can attend these important sessions. The meet the teacher evening is not a time for individual interviews, rather a forum for  
communicating classroom, plans, programs and routines. Parents are encouraged to seek interviews separately with the 
class teachers when issues of concern arise. Please arrange appointments at mutually acceptable times.  

HIGH SCHOOL ENROLMENT FORM FOR YEAR 7 2019 
For our current Year 6 students, the process of enrolling into high school in 2019 has begun. On Tuesday evening as part of 
the Meet The Teacher information, parents will be provided with their child’s personalised Information Guide and Expression 
of Interest Form. These forms are mandatory for the process of enrolment into Year 7 to proceed. Please complete the forms 
using the information guide and step-by step procedures and return these back to school no later than Friday 16th March 
2018. If you have any questions about completing the Year 7 enrolment forms, please contact our school. 

NORTH ROCK P.S - BUILDING INFRASTRUCTUR PROGRAM 
On Thursday, the Program Reference Group (PRG) for the new school building met to consider the three options proposed 
for our new school building. With a decision required, the PRG have agreed that Option 1 would be the location that would 
best meet the needs of our school not only in the short term, but with a view to the growth expected over coming years. From 
this point, the architects will begin preparing detailed designs and concepts for consideration by Department of Education 
officials, the PRG and the school community.  

Term 1 Dates cont. 

Fri 30 March GOOD FRIDAY 

Mon 2 April EASTER MONDAY 

Wed 4 April Parent Teacher interviews 3:00pm - 
7:30pm - Evening 1 

Tue 10 April Parent Teacher interviews 3:00pm - 
7:30pm - Evening 2 

Fri 13 April Last Day of Term 1 

Mon 30 April TERM 2 School Development Day 

Tues 1 May Students return for Term 2 

Wed 2 May Year 5 Camp—Point Wolstoncroft 

Notes Online 

2018 ICAS Competitions  

Year 6 Jersey  

mailto:northrocks-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.northrocks-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.northrocks-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/5179493/5188566/2018_entry_note.pdf
http://www.northrocks-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/5179493/5188566/year_6_jersey.pdf
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BRING YOU OWN DEVICE (BYOD) PROGRAM - CORRECT USE OF MESSAGING APPS 

It is great to see the rollout of our BYOD program across Years 3-6 positively impacting learning with many children bringing 
their iPads to class everyday. Of course, this access brings with it some teething issue which we will need to address from 
time to time. One such issue is access to instant messaging apps. As part of school policy, any communication between par-
ents and their children during school hours must be through our school office. Direct communication between children and 
parents via an iPad can be problematic as we have had instances of parents arriving at school to collect children without 
class teachers or the office being aware of any issue. Students have been informed of this matter. However, if your child 
does contact you via an instant message, can you please contact the school to confirm any issues? 

SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS AND TERM ACCOUNTS 

Copies of invoices for text books and the term’s activities will soon be issued. We ask that parents respond to the payment 
requests promptly as the school must meet the immediate cost of payment for some of these items. The invoice will include 
an opportunity to make a P&C contribution which the school collects on behalf of the P&C. Parents should take care when 
making P&C contributions to indicate whether they wish the contribution to be to the P&C General Fund or to the 
tax deductible Building Fund where a separate receipt is issued. 

PSSA SPORT FEES ARE NOW OVERDUE 
I would like to remind parents that a commitment to PSSA Sport as an extra-curricular activity does include fees to cover bus 
transport for each season of  play. For Summer PSSA sport (Term 1 and Term 4) the fees is $80. As we are now in the third 
week of competition, unpaid PSSA fees are now overdue. If you have not already done so, can you please pay these fees 
immediately as it would be very disappointing for children to be withdrawn from a PSSA squad due to outstanding fees. Your 
cooperation with this matter is greatly appreciated. 

ACADEMIC REPORTS 
Thank you to the 127 parents who took the time to complete our survey regarding student reports. The information gained 
was very valuable as we review reports for 2018. As a result of the survey responses there will be some changes made to 
our academic reports. Further information regarding the 2018 academic reports will follow in future newsletters. We will also 
hold information sessions about student reports to help parents understand and get maximum value from these. 
Summary of survey 
On average, parents rated the current academic report 3 stars out of 4 for ease of reading and understanding overall. In 
providing specific information about English, Mathematics and other Key Learning Areas the results were slightly lower, on 
average scoring just under 3 out of 4 in these areas. The comments were many and varied, but common themes were that 
reports need to be written in more ‘parent friendly’ terms and parents would like more information on ‘where to next’ and how 
to achieve improvement. Many parents commented that they appreciate the work that already goes into reports and that they 
are overall satisfied that the report gives adequate information. There were a few requests for more frequent reports.  
As stated above, as the year progresses we will hold information sessions to assist parents understand the reporting process 
and get maximum value from the academic reports. 
 
 
NRPS News from Year 6 Roving Reporters, Samantha and Julia  
 
On the 20th of February Year 6 had a special day just for them. They turned up to school in  mufti to get trained to become 
leaders. Cameron from Explore Discover Act came to our school to teach us what qualities a leader holds. 
 
 First of all we were put into groups and then we played games that involved teamwork, corporation and patience. 
 
 Then we talked about what qualities a superb leader should have. Next we examined photos with leadership messages 
which we then had to write about them. Every now and then we played some more educational games. Adrian, a year 6 stu-
dent, said, "It was a great day. I had so much fun learning to become a good leader".  
 
 To finish the leadership day, the school generously supplied us with a sausage sizzle. Tahlia, a Hackett house captain 
said ,"It was an action packed, fun and interactive day".  Adriana, a prefect for NRPS has quoted, "I would definitely do it 
again"! At the end of the day the 2018 year 6 walked away with good leadership skills and they are ready to take on their 
roles and responsibilities. 
 By Samantha  and Julia 
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New Family Welcome BBQ  
Friday 2nd March from 5pm 
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THE TELL THEM FROM ME STUDENT FEEDBACK SURVEY 
This term our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a Department of Education initiative: the 
Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey aims to help improve student learning outcomes and measures 
factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on 
student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices.  
 
You may remember that our students also participated in a Tell Them From Me student survey in 2017. Students in Years 4 
to 6 will participate in the survey. 
 
More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents 
The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what they think about 
school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact with them. Schools in Australia 
and around the world have used the Tell Them From Me survey to help improve how they do things at school.  
I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take less than 30 
minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours between 12 March and 13 April. Participating in the survey is 
entirely voluntary. 
 
A consent form is available on our school website. If you do not want your child or children to participate, please return the 
form to school by 9th March. Copies of the form and FAQs are available from the website above. 
 
LEADERSHIP CAMP 

The North Rocks Public School captains went on a leadership camp, located at Vision Valley, from Wednesday the seventh 
of February till Friday the ninth of February to improve their skills in leadership tasks. 
 
On Wednesday afternoon, the captains were put into their fruit groups. Alejandra and Liam were put into the pineapple fruit 
group, and Hayley and Mylen were put into rockmelon. After  dinner the captains witnessed an amazing blind guitarist 
named Lorin Nicolsen who talked to us about what it has been like to be blind and how he was the first blind person to ride 
his bike from Perth to Sydney in a month. He gave the captains inspiration to fulfil our dreams. 
 
Thursday the captains awoke and got straight into their activities. Alejandra and Liam did the activity called ‘The Leap of 
Faith’ Liam described it as “the thrill of a lifetime!” You had to climb up a ten metre pole and jumped off the top, trying to touch 
a yellow ball, whilst other leaders had to keep you from falling.’ Hayley did a different activity called the ‘Flying Possum!’ it 
was a trust activity. You were attached to a harness and a pool noodle, and then you were lifted up into the air! Hayley quot-
ed “it was absolutely incredible! But at the same time a bit scary”. 
 
Mylen did the ‘Power Fan’ there was a twenty metre pole, with a fan at the top. There were staples in the pole for you to climb 
up on. When you reached the top you were told to jump off and were pulled down by a harness. Mylen explained it as “a 
breath taking experience.” After lunch we had another speaker named Cameron come in to talk us about team work and how 
to learn from mistakes. He had a great influence on us and we learned never to give up! That night after dinner, we had a 
massive disco, led by the one and only Mr Harker! 
 
Friday morning came around, and the captains had to get packed and ready to leave. But first of all they had one more activi-
ty. After breakfast a Jamaican speaker named Marcell came to talk to us about building our public speaking skills. We 
learned how to be more confident when speaking in front of a crowd. 
 
It was a great experience and it taught us a lot about how to be a fantastic leader! 
Written By: the 2018 leadership group.  

At NRPS we value RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY, SAFETY, HONESTY 
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SCHOOL CERTIFICATE WINNERS 
 
Students who are presented with 10 school merit/assembly awards are asked to present these to the office and ask 
 Mrs Silver to trade for a School Certificate. These certificates are presented by the Principal or Deputy Principal at the 
 assembly . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PSSA RESULTS 

Round 1 (Wk 3) - against Winston Heights 

T-Ball: Boys - lost 4 -17 

            Girls - lost 7-14 

 Round 2 (Wk 4) - against Winston Hills 

T-Ball: Boys - lost 9-14 

            Girls - lost 4-16 

 Round 1 (Wk 3) - against Winston Heights 

Softball: Boys - won 2-0 

                Girls - won 3-1 

 Round 2 (Wk 4) - against Winston Hills 

Softball: Boys - lost 1-7 

                Girls - lost 2-5 

 UNIFORM SHOP

 

 

From Term 2 Uniform Shop open on a Tuesday from 8.30 – 9.30am.  Orders placed with office will now be filled on  
Tuesdays. 

***AS OF TERM 2 UNIFORM SHOP WILL NO LONGER BE OPEN MONDAYS – ONLY TUESDAYS 8.30-9.30. 

JACKETS 

A new jacket will be introduced for Winter -  a water resistant, soft shell style jacket.   Embroidered with school crest & 
Sell price $65 each.  Jackets in stock AFTER EASTER.  Will notify through all via School stream app when stock arrives.  

TREASURER  
Uniform Shop is looking for a volunteer role of Treasurer.  Previous Treasurer finished in December 2017 as her youngest 
Child has now started high school. 
Treasurer role for Uniform Shop does not need to be in the shop—it is a role which can be maintained outside of school 
Hours.  Please get in touch if you think you would enjoy volunteering in this role. 

At NRPS we value RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY, SAFETY, HONESTY 

School Certificate Winners 
2018 

Emma G 3G Max F 2W James A 3/4H 

Deveshi S 4J Lian M 5T Eric Zhou 4C 
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HOT CROSS BUN EASTER FUNDRAISING 

The team at Bakers Delight North Rocks and North Rocks Public School invites you to participate in the Hot 
Cross Bun Drive for 2018. Bakers Delight wishes to show their support for North Rocks Public School by offer-
ing a donation of $2.00 for every six pack sold at Bakers Delight North Rocks. Simply present a voucher in store 
upon purchase and $2.00 from every pack sold will be donated back to our school.  

The Hot Cross Bun Drive will run from the 1st of March to the 24th of March. One voucher is needed for each 
pack purchased. There are some vouchers attached at the back of the newsletter, however families are not 
limited to the three provided. These vouchers may be copied or re-printed. The more we purchase, the more 
Bakers Delight can show their welcomed support for our school. 

At NRPS we value RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY, SAFETY, HONESTY 



BOYS SOFTBALL - The boys played exceptionally well in their first match of the season, and were very worthy 
victors.  

The team was very excited to win, Big congrats to Mrs AA who did a great job marshalling the boys and giving great 
advice and tips to both teams. 
 
(Photo supplied by Ian Burton (Cody Burton's Dad) 
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GARDEN CLUB  - Garden club had fun today pulling up the last of the baby beetroots and our first cucumber was 
harvested. Our produce went to the canteen to be used later this week. We have one beetroot left we are using to col-
lect seeds from. 

Last week we emptied our compost bins of their compost. Each class has a compost bucket that is emptied daily into the 
school compost bins. 100's kg of fruit peels/cores were diverted last year from red bin waste to gold in the form of com-
post. It was magic to see the cycle complete.  
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Download the ‘School Stream’ App for your 
smart device!! 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

 

A few reminders…. 
 iceblocks, slushies and 

frozen items can’t be    
ordered  as they can’t be 
placed in lunch baskets 

 Please write separate 
bags for all hot and cold 
items and drinks 

 The canteen closes at 
1.20pm to allow students 
to finish eating before 
returning to class 

New Menu Items 
We’ve added a few specials 
to the everyday menu due 
to their popularity ! 
 toasted focaccia with 

chicken, cheese, tomato 
and baby spinach $6 
for lunch 

 Seasonal fruit salad 
small $4 or large $6  

 Greek salad  $5 
 

Swimming Carnival 
Gail will still have the canteen open 
on Monday 5th March for infants 
lunch orders  

Did you know we’re 
on  
Facebook for  
updates on what’s 
new to the menu ? 
NRPS P&C canteen 
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BAND REPORT  
Well done to all of the students who have joined our wonderful school bands this year.  The Yr3 students 
and others joining band for the first time have got off to a great start, learning how to assemble and care 
for their instruments.   Please remember that whilst practice may seem hard to fit in (and uncomfortable on 
the ears initially) it is really important that students practice what they have learned in their lessons and 
band practice each week. It is better to have multiple short practices than one or two long practices where 
the student becomes frustrated and does not enjoy themselves.  Setting regular routines for practice and 
opportunities for them to demonstrate their skills will set the your child up for success. 

 Please put in your calendar ‘Band Camp at Home’ which is run at school on 30th April – Pupil free day at the start of Term 2.  This 
day gives your child the opportunity to have a full day of music tuition and practice with their chosen instrument and have some musi-
cal fun.  This day is run by TSA staff with the support of ex students who are now members of high school and community bands.  If 
parents are able to assist with supervision at recess and lunch times to give the teaching staff a break that is much appreciated. 

 If there are any parents who would like to join the band committee you are most welcome.  Please contact us by emailing to 
northrocksband@gmail.com 

SCHOOL BANKING 
Only a few weeks into our new school year, we have had quite a few new families joining our 
School Banking Program. Thank you all for supporting our school! 
School Banking is on Monday mornings at 8:50 am -- 10:00 am. 
Term 1 Dates: 12/02-09/04. (No School Banking on 5th March due to School Swimming Carnival) 
Term 2 Dates: 07/05- 02/07. 
Term 3 & 4 Dates: TBA. 
 
There have been some enquiries in regards to the School Banking and how we run it. Therefore, we  
think it may be a good idea to share them within our school community. 
 
1. What is School Banking? How do I open an account for my child? 
All information is available on Commonwealth Bank website https://www.commbank.com.au/ 
personal/kids/school-banking.html 
You can open an account (Youth Saver account) for your child at your local CBA branch or on the  
website. 
 
2. What shall my child bring to school on the banking day? 
If you have already opened the account for your child, your child should have a bank book which has the account name, 
account number, BSB/branch name written on the back of the book cover. You may have got a deposit wallet as well. 
What you need to do on the banking day is: 
Fill out the deposit slips (date, account name, account number, student number, and amount of money you deposit). 
Put the money in one of the wallet pockets (If you don’t have a wallet, put the deposit in a plastic bag, label the bag with 
your child’s name, and attach the bag with the bank book so we know whose deposit it is. We will give you a wallet.) Let 
your child bring the deposit book to the classroom. 
 
3. Why do we need to bring the bank book? Can we just bring a deposit slip? 
In order to make sure your money goes to the right account, we always check what ’s written on the slip against what’s on 
the bank book. We need to stamp and initial both deposit slips; the large one for us to keep and the small one for your 
record. If your child hasn’t banked through us before, we need to assign a unique student number to him/her. This num-
ber needs to be written on the de- posit slip every time you bank. 
 
4. Do we need to make a deposit every week? 
No, you don’t have to. Our school receives a commission with every deposit made through school banking. Therefore, the 
more you deposit through school the more commissions our school will receive. All the commissions school receives go 
back to the school and will eventually benefit our school community including your children. 
 
5. Why don’t we have the Token Rewards program? 
There are only two of us running the school banking at the moment. Both of us have family and one of us has toddler and 
the other has work commitment. It is already a struggle for us to try to keep weekly banking as regularly as possible. 
Therefore, we do not have the capacity to keep banking open every single week during the school year, nor do we have 
the capacity for the Token Rewards program. However, students who bank through the school will receive a small present 
on the last banking day of term 2 and term 4. 
 
6. Who are School Banking moms? What do you do? 
We are the bridge between our school and the bank. Bank likes to call us the “School Banking Coordinators”. We are just 
volunteer moms who have children in our school. We collect and record all the deposits, then enter the deposit amount 
onto Commonwealth Bank School Banking online system. 
If you would like to help, if you have a couple of spare hours on Monday mornings after dropping off your children, please 
either contact me Cathy at cathy.xu.oz@gmail.com or Liza at lizamary@gmail.com or come to see us on a Monday morn-
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CHINESE CLASSES AT NORTH ROCKS PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 
We are very happy to announce that a North Rock Public School after school Chinese class will start in Term 2. Our school 
has 18 years of history, the Chinese teacher who will teach in North Rock Public School have more than 10 years of teach-
ing experience and certificates of education both in Australia and China. 
The after school Chinese class will teach: 
 

Beginning and Medium level Chinese(Mandarin) 
Chinese listening, speaking, reading and writing 
Chinese children’s songs, poems 
Chinese culture, festivals, customs 
Calligraphy, craft etc. 
 

We use both modern and traditional teaching methods, the teaching methods are interactive and fun, deeply loved by 
students. 
The class time is every Wednesday during school terms, between 3:00 – 5:00 PM 
Any enquiries, please contact  
Mobile: 0416646026 
Email: peijich@yahoo.com.au 
 

 

 

mailto:peijich@yahoo.com.au
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All Correspondence to: The Secretary, PO Box 6509, Baulkham Hills  NSW   2153 
 

 

Baulkham Hills Sports Netball Club 
 

Have vacancies for girls in age groups 5yrs & over in 2018. 
 

All players from beginners to the more experience welcome. 
 

Training is held at Ted Horwood Reserve Baulkham Hills 1 night per week. 
 

Games are played at Baulkham Hills Shire Netball Complex Kellyville. 
 

7, 8 & 9yrs competition games played on Friday night. 
 
                      10yrs and over play on a  Saturday.   

 
Skills programme only for girls turning 5 to 7yrs 2018 will be on a Wednesday night on-

ly. No competition games. 
 

Contact registrar for all details:- bhscregistrar@gmail.com 

Don’t delay and be disappointment later contact registrar NOW!!! 
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COMMUNITY USERS  
Community groups using our premises include the following activities:  

 
Art Classes— Jen Burns 0488 446 657 

 
Goshin Khan Karate—Thurs 6.30 - redentorleano@gmail.com  

 
GKR Karate Wed 6.30 & Sat 10.30am—mlendrum@gkrkarate.com 

 
Key Martial Arts - Wed 3pm (rear hall) 

Thur 12.45 – 1.30pm VIP Music – 9411 3122  
 

Dance - various - admin@dldstudios.com.au 
 

Table Tennis - Wednesday mornings 8am—Paul Zhao - 0411 205 398  
 
 


